Minutes of the Bubwith Parish Council meeting held on Thursday 10 January 2019 in Bubwith Leisure Centre
Present: Denise Shingler (Chairman), Carol Hall, Malcolm Henson, Sandra Hills, Richard Moore, Allen Shepherd, Mike Suddaby, Shaun Thompson

Apologies: Barry Carpus, Richard Falkingham, Ann Smith
Clerk: Steve Young, steveyoungclerk@gmail.com Telephone 01757 288234

Chairman read out a letter of resignation from Paul Lambert who was congratulated on his time as a Parish Councillor

Public session
Andy Williams attended from Bubwith Against Speeding asking for speeding to be one of the community safety concerns to be specified in a Police consultation. Andy also explained that the group was now properly constituted with a bank account and could now apply for grants. The group hopes to buy a mobile speed vehicle activated sign and Andy asked that this is covered by the Parish Council’s insurance. The Speedwatch initiative soon to become live in the East Riding has to be under the umbrella of the Parish Council and he said that his group has 12 volunteers willing to be trained. Therefore a link needs to be maintained between the Parish Council and Andy’s group, Richard Moore congratulated Andy on progress
Clerk handed out a draft piece for the newsletter and asked for comments, this to encourage people to stand for the Parish Council in the May elections

01/19 Minutes of the previous meeting dated 13/12/2018 were approved and signed by the Chairman
Declaration of Interest. To record any declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest by any Member in respect of items on this agenda, Carol Hall, Richard Moore, Shaun Thompson non-pecuniary in Leisure Centre matters. Sandra Hills non-pecuniary in Bubwith School matters
02/19 Matters arising
· Bus service update, Transport Champion nothing to report 
· Dog fouling, Parish Councillors agreed to advertise the dog warden service and buy spray paint to highlight dog mess not picked up
· Allotments, all but one current plots are now taken
· Public Rights of Way, nothing to report
· Bubwith Leisure Centre, Shaun Thompson and Richard Moore explained that two grant applications had been submitted for £100,000 each towards phase 1 of the raise the roof project with decisions expected in late March. The raising standards programme is continuing and the disabled facilities project has been started, the project is being funded with £11,700 of grants and will be completed  hopefully at the end of January
· Community Led Housing consultation phase, draft leaflet will be available shortly
· Drainage in Breighton, has improved since work has been done
· HGV traffic from Breighton Airfield, meeting to be arranged with airfield businesses for longer term solution and in the short term new signage is needed
· Christmas, the Carols around the Tree event was well received and thanks expressed to those who contributed. The February meeting will hopefully have people attending who wish to get involved in Christmas 2019
· Hotham and Turner Charity, Sandra Hills was elected as Parish Council representative to fill a vacancy, the charity delivers £30 vouchers to some 40 older people to be spent in local shops at Christmas
· ERYC Chairman’s Awards, information noted
· Speedwatch and Police e-bulletin, the Parish Council has been asked to list three community safety concerns as priorities to the Police. Discussion resulted in a list of speeding, burglary concerns and Crime Prevention, as there are fewer Police visible in the community, and thirdly community safety around the shops area, due to illegal parking on the double yellow lines and also parking on pavements. The Parish Council noted the lack of a school crossing patrol near the shops and asked if CCTV could be put in place to catch people parking illegally
· Bubwith School – Extending the age range consultation. The Parish Council has already commented on this consultation and the original comments still stand
03/19 Planning application
18/03930/PLF Erection of an electrical substation at Land to the North of Unit 5 Breighton Airfield Street Lane Bubwith for Breighton Distribution Centre Limited, no comments
04/19 Planning decisions as advised by the East Riding of Yorkshire Council
18/03604/PLF Erection of a single storey extension to rear and side (AMENDED DESCRIPTION) at Cedar Court Holly Farm Clay Lane Breighton for Mr Ashley Harris, granted

18/03702/VAR Variation of condition 14 (approved plans) of planning permission 18/01661/PLF (Erection of 9 dwellings and associated roadworks) to allow for alterations to house designs at Land south of Mulberry House Church Street Bubwith for Ben Dimmack, granted

Temporary Tree Preservation Order made by East Riding of Yorkshire Council has been confirmed
05/19 Accounts, balances £9,102.51 current, £2,540.42 saver (includes £1,021.26 reserve for website, £500 general reserve, £100.00 reserve for defib consumables, £61.30 reserve Dingle Dell, £1,000 reserve for election) 
Cheques confirmed £3,794.69 Healey & Lord sanitary ware disabled toilet, £1,256.00 Changing table disabled toilet, £244.19 ERYC building regulations for disabled facilities refurbishment. These amounts will be reclaimed from grants obtained to allow the work to be done in Bubwith Leisure Centre
Cheques approved, £374.42 SJ Young Clerk January (includes £30 newsletter delivery, £20 bus shelter cleaning), £101.79 M Whitworth litter picker
06/19 Reports
· Sandra Hills reported that the gate on the riverbank towards Aughton was locked again

· Richard Moore reported that he had been asked about the proposed woodland behind housing on Breighton Road, the land is back on the market
07/19 Correspondence, nil
The meeting closed at 9.00pm

The next meeting of Bubwith Parish Council will be held at 7.30pm on Thursday 14 February 2019 in Bubwith Leisure Centre
